














March 10, 2022

Board of Trustees 
Virginia Outdoors Foundation
39 Garrett St., Suite 200 
 Warrenton, VA 20186 
 

Dear Trustees: 

 Please let me share two brief personal anecdotes about why providing transportation to 
children who need that service to mountain bike in Roanoke’s natural reserves is so important. 

Last year I was leading a team practice at Carvins Cove.  I picked up “D,” a 14-year-old from the 
Boys and Girls Club whose single dad has other children and couldn’t get him there.  “D” had never been 
to the Cove and was excited about seeing it and riding the trails there, which he did with relish.  During 
the ride we had one rider crash, another flatted and a third broke the pedal off his bike.  I helped the 
kids with the first two problems, and another coach gave up her bike and pushed the broken bike back 
about 3 miles to the trailhead.  I stayed with her, and we arrived just after sunset.  I was completely 
bummed from dealing with these incidents.  As we were loading the bikes to head back home, I asked 
“D” what he thought about the ride.  He said that he rode the best trails he has ever been on and that 
he borrowed a fishing rod from one of the parents and caught a 2-pound smallmouth bass.  “This was 
the best day of my life,” he said.   

Also, last Summer, I was doing an ‘evaluation ride’ at the Cove with two youngsters aged 8 and 
10 who wanted to join the team.  During that ride the two boys were as interested in what wildlife we 
might see as they were in riding.  So, we kept our eyes open and saw a nesting pair of eagles, a couple of 
turtles, a garter snake, a deer at the edge of the lake, some poison ivy, and wild black and blue berries. I 
think the two boys knew more about the wildlife than I did, but I did show them how to identify the 
poison ivy.  They were disappointed that we didn’t see any bear, but we did see some horses and riders.  
We stopped off the trail and spoke to them about how we should pass each other.  They got to pet the 
horses and learned a little about sharing the Cove safely and respectfully with equestrians.  Both could 
not wait to come back again and were talking to their mom about that when they left. 

Things like this happen on almost every ride.  Getting outdoors on a mountain bike is about 
more than thrills and extreme sports, and every one of our coaches has stories and anecdotes like these 
to share.  Seeing a unique view, encountering wildlife, dealing with a wilderness first aid issue, handling 
a weather emergency, identifying a trail repair, learning to share the resource with other trail users, not 
getting lost and what do if you are lost are par for the course for our mountain bikers. 

Thanks for your consideration, 

Tom Carr, SCC Coach 
428 Kepplewood Rd. SE 
Roanoke, VA 24014 
    



Stopping to enjoy the beauty of the river at 
Explore Park during a mountain bike ride.



Boys on a ride at Carvins Cove were looking for wildlife 
and found some.



Kids from the Boys and Girls Club who were able 
to join Star City Cycling when the club was able 

to provide transportation inn 2018.



Kids and leaders on a Humble Hustle 
Company hike.


